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MENDOCINO COUNTY COMMUNITY CORRECTIONS PARTNERSHIP 

Final and Approved Minutes 

Friday, June 16, 2017 

Farm Bureau Advisor Conference Room 

12:00 p.m. – 1:00 p.m. 

 

 

Call To Order: 

The meeting was called to order at 12:05 p.m. 

 

Roll Call: 

Kevin Kelley, Probation – Present 

Chris Dewey, Ukiah Police Department – Absent 

David Eyster, District Attorney – Absent 

Julie Lyly, Courts – Present 

Linda Thompson, Public Defender – Absent 

Bekkie Emery, HHSA – Present 

 

In Attendance: 
Tim Schraeder, RQMC 

Jacque Williams, Fort Street Project 

Bridgett Summers, Probation 

Izen Locatelli, Probation 

Kyra Studer, MCSO 

Tim Pearce, MCSO 

Kirsty Thornton, GEO 

Kenny Spain, EO 

Cambria Milani, Probation 

 

Introductions: 

Everyone in attendance introduces themselves and the departments they represent. 

 

Public Comment: 

No Public Comment. 
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Approval of Minutes: 

February 17, 2017  

March 23, 2017 

There is no quorum for approval of minutes. Approval of minutes continued to the next 

CCP meeting. 

 

Day Reporting Center Update: 

Kirsty Thornton states there are currently 26 clients in BI and this is not including the 10 

participants who are graduating. 

They are still struggling for Fort Bragg referrals. 

Kirsty will be going over to Fort Bragg next week to get more activity going. 

There are currently 4 clients in MRT here in Ukiah. 

Graduation is on June 29, 2017 at Crush at 6:00 p.m. 

 

Budget Update: 

Cathy is currently on vacation.  

Thank you for having all 3
rd

 Quarter claims in. The CCP budget was approved on June 7, 

2017. 

If there are any questions or concerns, please get a hold of Cather next week. 

In order to close out the current fiscal year in a timely matter please have all 4
th

 Quarter 

claims should be submitted by July 4, 2017. 

 

Data Update: 
Bridgett states she has been looking back on past data updates which had been presented 

at past meetings, but it does not look like it has a rhyme or reason to it and is curious if 

there are certain specific items everyone is interested in.  

She is currently working on Probations case management system with JustWare getting 

the reports fine-tuned to make sure we can extract the data you do want to see. 

Bridgett was also given access to AEGIS reports so she can see what we are not able to 

pull from our own system. She has been in contact with Rose at the Sheriff’s Department. 

Captain Pearce informs Bridgett to speak with Ember in IT and not the Sheriff’s 

Secretary. Bridgett states there is a certain report she has not received and it is from the 

jail. Captain Pearce states Bridgett needs to speak with Joyce Spears at the jail regarding 

that report. 

 

NCCT Update: 

NCCT ended on June 2, 2017 and there is no further update as to NCCT. 
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CCP Members Report Out: 

Bekkie Emery states she appreciates Kevin’s presentation to the Board of Supervisors 

and he did a great job. 

 

Kenny Spain states the budget was adopted from the state level and will be analyzed 

 

Tim Schraeder states he was disappointed to hear we did not get the Prop 47 grant.  

Kevin Kelley states there were 15 counties who got the grant and there were phone calls 

made requesting a report as to the denial. Kevin states Bridgett, Cathy and hi met with a 

grant writer/consultant for insight. 

Further discussion held regarding the grant. 

 

Captain Pearce states 25 million came through and were award the full 25 million for a 

new building at the jail. 

 

Jacque Williams states Fort Street Project did get a Partnership Health Grant to expand 

how many sober living beds. One they build out a new building they will have 60 

treatment beds rather than 40 and will have 30 sober living beds. 

In the new configuration the women’s sober living environment will be a separate 

structure.  

 

Captain Pearce states most of the inmates who were part of the NCCT program are now 

enrolled in a welding class at the college. 

 

New Items for Future Agenda: 

None. 

 

Future CCP Meeting Dates: 
August 18, 2017 

November 17, 2017 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 12:21 p.m. 

 

 


